

MASS SCHEDULE		INTENTIONS	<u>OFFERED BY</u> Valerie Tanner	
Saturday (June 3)	5:00 p.m. John & Mildred Ughrin			
Sunday (June 4)	7:30 a.m.	<u> </u>	Patty Evans	
	10:30 a.m.	People of the Parish	Fr. Mark V. Ghiloni	
Monday	8:00 a.m.	Carmen Fox	Clara Beiter	
Tuesday	8:00 a.m.	NO MASS		
Wednesday	8:00 a.m.	NO MASS		
Thursday	8:00 a.m.	David Jackson	Bessie Jackson	

Saturday (June 10) James Joseph Sexton **Duffy Family** 5:00 p.m.

Margaret Ortlieb

Sunday (June 11) Alex Cwiekalo, Sr. & Alice McCallum Alex & Roberta Cwiekalo & Families 7:30 a.m.

People of the Parish Fr. Mark V. Ghiloni 10:30 a.m.

Liturgical Roles

8:00 a.m.

5:00 p.m. Saturday, June 10

Lectors: 1. Tony Weyrich 2. Charles Krumel

Cantor: Donna Cooper

Extraordinary Ministers of HC: Lisa Dulin - Captain Betsy Ansel, Charles Fordyce, Shirley Greene, Matt Grube,

Joann Wiseman

Friday

Sacristan: Bessie Jackson

Servers: Kaleigh Dulin, Molly Dulin, Natalie Dulin

Ushers: Joshua Dulin, Ty Dulin

Greeter: Volunteer

7:30 a.m. Sunday, June 11

Lectors: 1. Alex Cwiekalo 2. Kathy Husek

Cantor: Mike Koesters Organist: Valerie Tanner

Extraordinary Ministers of HC: Barbara Moore – Captain Jacob Froning, Dorothy Henry, Dave Husek, Donna Quilter,

Jackie Weiner

Sacristan: Joanna Sadler

Servers: Caitlin Cavallaro, Molly Fahy, Troy McFarland

Ushers: Randy McMillin, David Mittelkamp

Greeters: Francis & Diane Furbee

10:30 a.m. Sunday, June 11

Lectors: 1. Deborah Haddad 2. Anna Harpold

Cantors: Julie Akers, Liz Lynch **Organist:** Valerie Tanner

Extraordinary Ministers of HC: Barbara Lynch – Captain Debbie Bartkowiak, Phil Chin, Steve Gruzs, Paula Hann,

Michelle Horn, Gary Zimmerman

Sacristan: Fr. Ghiloni

Servers: Tameika Barnett, Julia Harpold, David Stuckey

Ushers: Pat Davis, Kevin Horn Greeters: David & JoAnn Dhume



OFFFRIORY

Joann & Sissy Wiseman

OFFERTORY COLLECTION: May 27 & 28

Regular Collection \$5,389.50 Loose Offering 248.10 Maintenance 120.00 St. Patrick Total Offering \$ 5,757.60 SECOND COLLECTIONS: Catholic Communications 25.00

Jamaica - Diocese of Mandeville 1,135.00 Total \$ 1,160.00

St. Patrick Church Online Giving

(Accessed through www.stpatricklondon.org

May \$ 4,610.00

Thank You!

June Collection Counters: (Begin Monday, June 5) Patty Evans, Jane Finchum and Pat Rayburn

Second Collection - June 3 & 4 - Catholic Home Missions Over 40% of dioceses in the U.S. are considered home missions because they are unable to fund essential pastoral work needed in their communities. Your support funds programs such as religious education, seminary formation, and lay ministry training to build vibrant faith communities right here in the United States.

About the Cover - Pictured on the cover is the baptistery area of St. Patrick Church which was part of the 2004 renovation. Baptisteries are generally located close to the entrance of the church (in ancient days they formed a separate building) which reinforces the symbolism of a person's entrance into New Life. Our baptismal font is an octagonal shape and its wood is of the same design as the ambo and confessional. The eight sides of the font are of ancient tradition remarked upon by St. Ambrose and St. Augustine who each wrote of Christ rising on the eighth day, breaking the bondage of death and raising the dead into New Life. The interior bowl is of black corian with a marble cap of Verde Green marble. The water of the font may be heated and is filtered with a pump to provide flowing waters, symbolic of the gift of life received in baptism. The baptistery reredos (background) incorporates wood from an older confessional. The metallic peacock, a symbol of resurrection, was originally part of a gate and fenced enclosure that once defined the baptistery in the rear of the church. The circular floor tile work that surrounds the font today serves a similar purpose in defining the sacred space of where Christians are born. Two icons, "The Baptism of Christ" and "Pentecost" were added in The placement of the confessional opposite the baptistery provides a balance of design and sacramental meaning. Over the course of time, as an outgrowth of our 150th anniversary year, we hope to feature other sacred, artistic, and devotional works within the church that give us a foretaste of heaven.

ST. PATRICK CHURCH NEWS

2017 Bishop's Annual Appeal

Living the Gospel in Faith, Hope and Charity



We would like to thank all the parishioners who have already pledged their gift to the 2017 Bishop's Annual Appeal. The amount pledged to date is \$60,362.00 from 119 envelopes received. If you have not yet made your commitment, pledge envelopes are available in the pews. We hope to

realize our parish goal with 100% participation. Fr. Ghiloni asks that each household consider a gift of at least \$50 a month for the next 10 months or a one-time donation if that is your preference. No gift is too small. Our parish goal is \$38,204.00 and each dollar raised over this amount comes back to us (diocesan tax free) for the remaining debt of the Parish Activity and Recreation Center (PARC).

This Week's Mass Schedule - Please note, there will be NO MASS on Tuesday or Wednesday, and there will be Mass on Friday of this week. Please see the previous page for this week's complete Mass schedule.

<u>Diocese of Mandeville, Jamaica Collection</u> - Thank you for your generosity last weekend for the people of the Diocese of Mandeville, Jamaica. The parish collected \$1,135.00 which will help with the need for housing and education assistance that is so needed for the children and families of the diocese. The Diocese is located in south central Jamaica and includes the parishes of Clarendon, Manchester and St. Elizabeth and covers about 1,300 square miles and has approximately 7,000 Catholics. The next collection will be August 12/13.



Corpus Christi will be held here at St. Patrick Church on Sunday, June 18. The Blessed Sacrament will be exposed for Adoration at the conclusion of the 10:30 a.m. Mass and private prayer will continue until 4 p.m. with Evening Prayer, outdoor Procession of the Blessed Sacrament, and

will conclude with Benediction. Adorers, liturgical ministers, etc. are needed for this event. Please see the sign-up sheets in the connecting hallway.

Beloved - The remaining session will be on Monday, June 5 in the parish center from 7:00 - 8:30 p.m. Thanks to everyone who attended the Beloved series. May your witness to the married life be blessed and fruitful.



Knights of Columbus – The next meeting will be on Tuesday, June 13 at 7:00 p.m. in the parish center. Other upcoming meetings during the summer will be on July 11 and August 8.

"Support Our Seminarians" Collection - The Knights of Columbus will be taking up a "pocket change" collection after next weekend's Masses (June 10/11). Money collected will go to the Diocesan Vocations Office to help with the expense of preparing seminarians for the priesthood. Please also remember to pray for vocations.



Flower Gardens Around The Parish & Rectory - If you are interested in weeding and in the upkeep of the church and rectory grounds, we would greatly appreciate your help! If you have time in your schedule and have a love for gardening, please consider the needs of the parish gardens.

Protecting God's Children Class - St. Patrick School, 226 Elm St., London will be offering a Protecting God's Children Class on Saturday, August 12 starting promptly at 8:30 a.m. until 11:30 a.m. Please pre-register online at www.virtus.org. There is no charge for the program. This is a diocesan requirement for all parish/ school staff and volunteers.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) - Sessions will continue on Monday, June 5 in the parish parlor from 7:00 p.m. -8:30 p.m.

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS

2017 Vacation Bible School - Change of Location - This summer we will be joining Ss. Simon & Jude for Vacation Bible School on Monday, June 12 -14. Grades Kindergarten through 4th grade will meet from 6:15 p.m. -8:30 p.m. each evening. Please register on their website at www.stsimonjude.org.

PSR Catechists Needed - Our Parish School of Religion Program is in need of catechists for the next school year. Training is provided, as well as a teacher manual for weekly lessons. Please prayerfully consider helping our young students learn and live out their faith. Contact Maria Berryhill, DRE, by calling the parish office at (740) 852-0942.

YOUTH GROUP NEWS

NCYC Meeting - On Sunday, June 4, there will be a meeting at 11:30 a.m. in the parish center for all those who are registered for NCYC. Updates will be discussed concerning fundraising, future costs and travel plans. We hope that you can attend this meeting.



NCYC Rummage Sale - Donations are needed for the NCYC Rummage Sale that will be held in the old gym of St. Patrick School on Saturday, June 24 from 8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. Drop off

rummage sale items from 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. on Friday, June 23. You may call/text (614) 230-7253 for items to be picked up. All proceeds will help parish high school youth attend the National Catholic Youth Conference in November. Please see this week's insert for more information.

COLUMBUS DIOCESE NEWS

ATTENTION ALL MARRIED COUPLES celebrating their 25th, 30th, 35th, 40th, 45th, 50th, 55th, 60th anniversary and every year thereafter. Jubilee of Anniversaries 2017 will be held on Sunday, June 25 at St. Matthew Parish, 807 Havens Corners Rd. in Gahanna, at 2:30 p.m. The occasion includes a Mass celebrated by Bishop Frederick F. Campbell and a reception in your honor. Registration forms are available through your parish. You may also register online at FamilyLife.ColsDioc.org or by calling the Marriage & Family Life Office at (614) 241-2560. Reservations for you and guests are necessary. Kindly R.S.V.P. by Friday, June 16.

COMMUNITY NEWS

Did You Know That London Has An Art Gallery and Classes? Now is the time to check it out at 5 E. High St., between McDonald's and the Court House. Parishioner Kay Majka has an exhibit of oil paintings during the month of June. The Gallery on High is open on Thursdays, Saturdays and Sundays from 11 a.m. - 2 p.m. Easy to drop in after 10:30 a.m. Mass!

RECEIVE THE HOLY SPIRIT

At last! The power hinted at and the Spirit promised are unleashed on this holy day. We call it the birthday of the church. Try to listen to today's scripture passages with some sense of how electrifying these events must have been to those who lived through them. Up until now, they have been waiting in the upper room. In today's first reading, that room is filled with wind and fire and bold proclamations in foreign tongues. In the second reading, Paul describes the Pentecost event, too. His description includes all of us. The Spirit lives on in the church in each of us who are members of the Body of Christ, given different gifts from the same Spirit. Only after Pentecost could the apostles look back and understand what Jesus meant when he said, as reported in today's Gospel reading, "Receive the Holy Spirit."

© Copyright, J. S.	Paluch Co.			